A special meeting of the Council of the Borough of Trainer was held on the above date at the Trainer Municipal Building, 824 Main Street, Trainer, PA with Vice President Jean Beck calling the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Eastern Standard Time.

PRESENT

Fran Zalewski – Mayor Regina Beck – Vice President Councilpersons: John Mathews, Awilda Burgos, Jenn Frazier, Tim Horgan

Manager Mark Possenti, Solicitor Mike Sheridan.

ABSENT

President Greg Miley, Councilman Jim Cassidy

The purpose of tonight's meeting is to consider Ordinance 769 to incur a debt of four million dollars for the Municipal Complex.

The debt has a 25-year term. The first 10 years will be at a rate of 2.95% and a prime rate will be applied after the tenth year. The Ordinance will need to be advertised and authorization given to Council President, Vice President and Borough secretary to sign documents. The Borough Auditors will be preparing a statement of debt service. Republic bank will serve as the depository of funds.

A motion was made by Councilperson Mathews to accept Ordinance 769 and seconded by Councilperson Horgan. No opposition. Motion carried.

The Ordinance will have to be advertised. Financial documentation will be prepared.

A motion was made by Councilperson Mathews to set a security/reservation deposit for HJ Park rentals in the amounts of \$50. For residents and \$100. For non-residents and seconded by Councilperson Horgan. No opposition. Motion carried.

The deposit will be non-refundable in the case the applicant does not show up at their scheduled time in a timely manner.

Manager Mark Possenti asked for a motion to approve a mobile pop-up vaccination site to be held outside Borough Hall on Tuesday June1, 2021 from 9am – 11:30am. Councilperson Mathews made a motion to approve the vaccination site and seconded by Councilperson Frazier. No opposition. Motion carried.

Vice President Beck called for a motion to adjourn at 7:31pm. Councilperson Mathews made the motion to adjourn and seconded by Councilperson Frazier.

Respectfully submitted,

Victoria Orlando Borough Secretary